


Explanatory Statement
Summary of situation:

Ukiah School District currently houses the community library in a building originally built over 100 years ago. Building

components such as siding, exterior doors, interior lighting, elevator system are reaching or have reached their end of
life. A small amount of asbestos that has been temporarily abated needs to be addressed. There are not District funds
for these capital projects without the issuance of general obligation bonds.

If the bond is approved, the increased library capacity, increase in student classrooms spaces, new shared fitness center,
and updated building access will greatly improve building functionality, public access, and student academic options.
Public access to the library will be increased with increased services to our community. The improvements to the main
building will increase energy efficiency, improve health and safety, increase accessibility, and replace needed aging
infrastructure to meet current standards. These improvements would allow the District to better serve our community
now and meet projected growth in the future.

What would the Bond do?

If approved by voters, the $1.5 million of bond proceeds and $1.5 million in matching grant already approved by the
State would address two key District needs. The first would be to provide a building addition to house the library and a
new shared fitness center, improve access to the building and support improved ADA compliance. The second would
address main building deferred maintenance such as replacing the building siding, replacing the antiquated elevator,
upgrading remaining doors and windows, and improving building security.

If the bond is not approved, the District receives no additional funds and no project work will be completed.
How was this plan developed?

A facilities assessment and long-range planning study were conducted by an outside agency. This information was
utilized by the school board and community group to develop a set of priorities and goals for the District.

What will this Bond cost?

The current estimate of the Ukiah School District bond project is $3 million. Only half of this total would be raised by the
bond, with the other half awarded to the District in matching funds from the Oregon School Capital Improvement
Matching Program. This bond measure is estimated to cost property tax payers in Ukiah School District an average
annual tax rate of $3/$1000 of assessed value. Actual levy rates may differ due to final interest rates and changes in
assessed value.

How will the public be informed of progress?

Should the bond measure pass, the Ukiah School District would report progress on bond projects monthly to citizens as
part of the regular school board meetings and would also provide periodic mailings, tours, and events related to
construction and renovation updates.
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